2021年度

神戸国際中学校 B-I選考

英 語

(2021年1月17日実施、50分、200点満点)

(注意)

- 1 解答用紙と問題冊子の両方に、必ず受験番号を記入してください。
- 2 全ての問題に解答してください。
- 3 解答は全て解答用紙に記入してください。記入方法を誤ると得点にはならないので、 十分に注意してください。
- 4 試験終了後、解答用紙と問題冊子の両方を提出してください。

1 Listening Test

このテストは Section 1 と Section 2 があります。英文は2度放送されます。

C4: 1	対話と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4
Section 1	の中から 一つ選び、番号で答えなさい 。
Castina 9	英文と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4
Section 2	の中から 一つ選び、番号で答えなさい 。

Section1

- (1) 1 Mark.
 - 2 Janet.
 - 3 Janet's brother.
 - 4 Mark's sister.
- (2) 1 She'll go to Canada for two weeks.
 - 2 They'll go shopping in Shinsaibashi.
 - 3 They'll eat lunch together on Saturday.
 - 4 Her brother will visit Japan for two weeks.
- (3) 1 He just arrived for his homestay.
 - 2 He called them already.
 - 3 It's very late at night, in Canada.
 - 4 He wants to look around the house.
- (4) 1 He has to go to work.
 - 2 He has to buy a present for his son.
 - 3 He lost his backpack.
 - 4 He's in a hurry.
- (5) 1 Watch a basketball game.
 - 2 Study for a science exam.
 - 3 Clean her room.
 - 4 Go home at four o'clock.

Section 2

- (1) 1 Have a piano lesson.
 - 2 Swim in the pool in his neighborhood.
 - 3 Check the internet.
 - 4 Go to a yoga class.
- (2) 1 Travel for a year.
 - 2 Work at a museum.
 - 3 Work as a photographer.
 - 4 Live in Australia.
- (3) 1 Build hospitals.
 - 2 Do volunteer work.
 - 3 Work as a doctor in Africa.
 - 4 Be a teacher in Africa.
- (4) 1 John's brother.
 - 2 John's sister.
 - 3 John's mother.
 - 4 John.
- (5) 1 The boy's.
 - 2 The boy's grandfather.
 - 3 The boy's father.
 - 4 The boy's sister.

2	次の (1) から (16) までの $($)に入れるのに最も適切なものを $1,2,3,4$ の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
(1)	A: How are you? B: I'm ().
	1 ten years old 2 from Japan 3 good 4 a student
(2)	My brother and I () very tired after a long walk. 1 am 2 is 3 are 4 was
(3)	B: Just once a year.
	1 often 2 soon 3 much 4 long
(4)	You won the first prize at the contest. I am () of you. 1 proud 2 practice 3 praise 4 problem
(5)	We need to () this matter. 1 discuss on 2 discuss about 3 discuss for 4 discuss
(6)	My grandmother is going to visit us soon. We are looking forward () her. 1 to see 2 to seeing 3 seeing 4 saw
(7)	A: How would you like your eggs? B: (). 1 At the store 2 Soft-boiled, please 3 Very much 4 These are mine
(8)	
(9)	We will leave home early () the first train. 1 catch 2 catching 3 to catch 4 catches
(10	1) We are () at the big news. 1 surprise 2 surprising 3 surprised 4 surprises
(11	The sandwiches () at the shop are delicious. 1 sell 2 sold 3 selling 4 sells

(12) What	do you say	() fo	r a walk?			
1 gc	2 gc	oing	3 gone	4 to go	ing	
(13) My pe	encil is as () this	s one.			
1 lo	nger than	2 the l	ongest than	3 lo	ng as	4 longer as
(14) A: T	his is Jame	s speaking.	May I spe	ak to Mr.	Wilson?	
B: M	Ir. Wilson?	I'm afraid	you have th	ıe () number.	
1 w	rong	$2 \mathrm{sick}$	3 luck	xy .	4 big	
(15) I lost	my camera	which I () in Ja	pan.		
1 ha	ad bought	2 have b	oought	3 buy	4 will	buy
(16) There	is no () what w	rill happen i	n the futi	are.	
1 kr	now 2	2 knew	3 known	4	knowing	

3 次の(1)から(5)までの会話について、(から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。)に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中
(1) A: Are there any eggs in the refrigerato B: I think so. () A: Three should be enough. 1 How long is it? 2 Why do you need eggs? 3 What will you cook? 4 How many do you need?	r?
(2) A: I'm going now. B: I'd like you to throw away the garbas A: () B: It won't take so long! 1 But I'll be late for work. 2 But I have to stay home. 3 But I have lived here for 20 years. 4 But I can go to the store.	ge.
 (3) A: What is the purpose of your visit? B: For sightseeing. A: () B: Two weeks. 1 How long are you going to stay here 2 How come you are here? 3 Where are you going to stay? 4 What brought you here? 	е
(4) A: Hello. This is Kate. Is Ken home? B: Oh, Kate. () A: Hi, Ken. We're going to have a part B: I'm sorry, I can't. 1 Who's calling? 2 It's me. 3 Hold on. 4 Hang up.	
 (5) A: I hear you're leaving Japan soon. B: Right. I will miss you all. A: How was your life in Japan? B: () A: I'm really glad to hear that. 1 I can't complain. 2 I can't stand it. 3 I can't come back. 4 I can't understand. 	

	次の(1)から(10)までの日本文の意味を表すように()内の語句を並べかえ、()内で 2 番目と 4 番目にくるものの記号を答えなさい。ただし、文のはじめにくる語(句)も小文字に なっています。
	彼らは毎日、教室をきれいにしなければなりません。 (ア have イ they ウ the classroom エ clean オ to) every day. 2番目 4番目 every day.
(2)	彼には神戸に住むおばさんがいます。 (ア an aunt イ has ウ in エ who オ lives カ he) Kobe. 2番目 4番目 Kobe.
(3)	わたしは新しいペンを買うつもりはありません。 (ア not イ a new pen ウ going エ I'm オ buy カ to). 2番目 4番目
(4)	もう学校へ行く時間ですよ。 (ア time イ is ウ to エ to school オ it カ go) now. 2番目 4番目 now.
(5)	来月買い物に行きませんか。 (アwe イ shopping ウ shall エ go オ next)? 2番目 4番目 month?
(6)	彼女はとても速く話したので、私は彼女の日本語が聞き取れませんでした。 She (ア that イ catch ウ fast エ spoke オ I couldn't カ so) her Japanese. 2番目 4番目 She her Japanese.
(7)	この馬はあの馬よりも速く走ることができます。 (ア can イ horse ウ than エ run オ this カ faster) that one. 2番目 4番目 that one.

(8)	彼は1枚の紙に住所を書きました。
	(アwrote イof ウhe エon オhis address カa sheet) paper.
	2番目 4番目
	paper.
(9)	彼女はその店で姉に CD を買いました。
	(アher sister イbought ウfor エa CD オshe) at the shop.
	2番目 4番目
	at the shop.
(10)	彼にとって、家族のために料理をすることは楽しいことです。
	It (アhim イfun ウfor エto オis カcook) for his family.
	2番目 4番目
	It for his family

Taking a BUS makes your travel perfect!

Travelling by bus is very popular in New Zealand.

Here is some advice for traveling by bus.

- 1 Ask the driver which is the best side of the bus to sit on for views.
- 2 Don't sit near the toilets; you will not feel good after a long trip.
- 3 Buses are never on time in New Zealand, but you must not be late because they will not wait for you. You must come to your departure bus stop 15 minutes before your departure time.

If you are taking a longer trip, for example between 3-8 hours, you'll have a 30-minute lunch stop and some 15-minute coffee breaks. All this will be explained to you by the bus driver while you're on the road.



(1)	If your seat is near the toilets, [
	1 you will feel comfortable.					
	2 you won't feel comfortable.					
	3 you will feel interested.					
	4 you won't feel excited.					
(2)	When you take 10:00 bus, [
	1 you must be at the bus stop at 9:55.					
	2 you must be at the bus stop at 9:45.					
	3 you must be at the bus stop at 9:35.					
	4 you must be at the bus stop at 9:15.					
(3)	If you would like to know which side of the bus to sit to enjoy the view, [
	1 you may ask at the information center.					
	2 you may ask at the ticket office.					
	3 you may ask the bus driver.					
	4 you may ask your friend.					
(4)	If you take a 5-hour trip, [
	1 you must bring your food and drinks because the bus will not stop for lunch.					
	2 the bus guide will help you buy coffee.					
	3 you will have several chances to buy coffee.					
	4 the hus guide will sell food and drink on the hus					

[6] 次の E メールの内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、 または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

From: Jessica Millar jessie@newzeaworld.com>

To: Akina (akina-39@kis-net.com) Date: January 20, 2021 09:48

Subject: How are you?

Hi Akina.

How are you doing? I was very sorry that you couldn't come to New Zealand last year because of COVID-19*. But today I hear that you will come to our country this year! I am so glad to have you at my home during your school trip in New Zealand. Two years ago, I stayed with you in Japan, so this is my turn to have you as our guest. My parents are also happy to hear about your coming this year. By the way, how is your town under COVID-19? In my town, we must wear masks when we go out, and some restaurants are still closed for fear of the virus spreading*. Our town is in the countryside, so the number of the victims* is small, but in a big city like Queenstown, the situation is getting worse. Anyway, your school made the decision to send students to New Zealand. I hope the situation will improve before then.

Jessie

COVID-19*: コロナウィルス 19 virus spreading*: ウィルスが広がる

victims*: コロナウィルスの犠牲者

From: Akina <akina-39@kis-net.com>

To: Jessica Millar @gessie@newzeaworld.com>

Date: January 21, 2021 19:46

Subject: Thank you!

Dear Jessica,

I'm happy to hear from you. Yes! Our school decided to have the school trip to New Zealand as usual this year. In Japan, people are very careful not to get the virus both in workplaces and in schools. My father works from home instead of commuting* to his office. My mother, who works at a college, gives students online classes from school. It is still dangerous for all the students to come to school for face-to-face classes, she says. In this situation, our school made a plan for the school trip overseas.

We don't know whether we can actually go to your country, but we should make a plan and prepare for the trip. I believe that medical workers will make vaccines* for COVID-19 soon.

Love, Akina

commute*: 通勤する vaccines *: ワクチン

From: Jessica Millar qessie@newzeaworld.com>

To: Akina (akina-39@kis-net.com) Date: January 23, 2021 10:56

Subject: I cannot wait!

Hi Akina,

We are all hoping that vaccines will be successfully made. But until then, we should do what we can do. Anyway, I cannot wait to see you!

Love,

Jessie

- (1) What country will Akina visit on a school trip this year?
 - 1 Australia.
 - 2 Canada.
 - 3 New Zealand.
 - 4 America.
- (2) Where did Jessica stay in Japan two years ago?
 - 1 At her grandparents' home.
 - 2 At the school dormitory.
 - 3 At a hotel.
 - 4 At Akina's house.
- (3) What does Akina's mother do?
 - 1 She is a pianist.
 - 2 She is a professor at a university.
 - 3 She is an office worker.
 - 4 She is a medical worker.
- (4) How are people in Jessica's town protecting themselves from COVID-19?
 - 1 They have to wear masks when they go out.
 - 2 They are waiting for vaccines to be invented.
 - 3 They wash their hands when they get home.
 - 4 They never go to restaurants to eat out.

[7] 次の英文の内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成 させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

The Angel of the Battlefield

The world can never forget the name Florence Nightingale. She <u>devoted her life to*</u> the care of dying people, and thanks to her efforts, hospitals all over the world have been improved.

Florence was born in 1820, and she was the daughter of rich British parents. As her parents often held parties, her home was always full of visitors, but Florence was more interested in taking care of the visitors' children than in the parties themselves.

When she was a little girl, she liked playing with her dolls, and she pretended* to be a nurse taking care of sick dolls. One day she saved the life of a dog with broken legs. At the age of 16, she decided to devote her life to serving sick people in hospitals. However, Florence's parents opposed* this decision, because the hospitals at that time were ugly, dirty, and dangerous. In spite of* their opposition, she became a nurse. She visited hospitals all over Europe and soon she became the head of a group of nurses in a London hospital.

Soon after that, war <u>broke out</u>* in Russia. Thousands of British soldiers were killed in the battle. Thousands more were wounded and dying. There were no nurses there, so Florence gathered a group of 38 young ladies and sailed for Russia to take care of these wounded and dying soldiers. When she arrived, she saw wounded people on the floors in dirty old buildings. There were no beds. There were few blankets. There was no medicine*. There was little food. It was a shocking situation.

Miss Nightingale was shocked at what she saw, but soon she began to improve the situation. She cleaned the buildings, organized* the nurses, managed to get food, blankets and medicine, and by her love and devotion comforted* suffering and dying people. She was called "the angel of the battlefield."

Not only the ordinary people but Queen Victoria herself honored* Florence Nightingale for what she had done. And today the whole world honors "the angel of the battlefield."

devote … to ~*: …を~に捧げる pretend to…-*: …のふりをする oppose*: 反対する in spite of*…: …にもかかわらず break out*: ぼっ発する medicine*: 医薬品 organize*: 組織する comfort*: なぐさめる honor*: 名誉を称える

- (1) What did Florence like when she was a child?
 - 1 Playing with her friends.
 - 2 Playing with dolls.
 - 3 Enjoying parties.
 - 4 Taking care of dogs.
- (2) When did Florence decide to become a nurse?
 - 1 In 1816.
 - 2 In 1820.
 - 3 In 1836.
 - 4 In 1838.
- (3) How did Florence and her group go to Russia?
 - 1 By car.
 - 2 By train.
 - 3 By plane.
 - 4 By ship.
- (4) Why was Florence called "the angel of the battlefield"?
 - 1 Because Queen Victoria honored her for what she had done.
 - 2 Because her parents called her that when she was a child.
 - 3 Because she saved a lot of animals in the battlefield.
 - 4 Because she worked very hard to save the injured and the dying in the battlefield.
- **8** 次の(1)から(5)までの質問に対する答えを、3 語以上の英文で解答欄に書きなさい。 文の最初にくる語は、大文字にしなさい。
- (1) Are you good at cooking?
- (2) Can you ski?
- (3) What is your favorite season?
- (4) How do you go to school?
- (5) What kind of movies do you like?